Notice of Environmental
Assessment

As per section 126 (2)(b) of the Mackenzie Valley Resource
Management Act, the Mackenzie Valley Environmental
Impact Review Board (the Review Board) is beginning

an environmental assessment of the proposed Selwyn
Resources Ltd’s (previously known as Pacifica Resources
Ltd.) lead-zinc mineral exploration drill program.

Referring authority: Sahtu Secretariat Incorporated

Reasons: The Sahtu Secretariat Incorporated referred this
proposed development to the Review Board for an EA

as per its authority to do so in section 126 (2)(b) of the
Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act

Development: Selwyn Project, lead-zinc mineral
exploration

Location: Howard’s Pass area, adjacent to the NWT/
Yukon border and 330 km southwest of Tulita, NWT

Developer: Selwyn Resources Ltd. of Vancouver, British
Columbia
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File Number: EA0708-001

For further information, contact:
Tawanis Testart, A/Environmental Assessment Officer
Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board
Box 938, Suite 200

Scotia Centre, 5102-50th Avenue
Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N7

Phone: (867) 766-7050 :
Toll-free: 1-866-912-3472 °

Fax: (867) 766-7074 A
Email: ttestart@mveirb.nt.ca °
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